ASCC 10/18/13

385 Bricker Hall 8:30-10:30am

Approved Minutes

ATTENDEES: Aski, Bitters, Breitenberger, Buckley, Burry, Collier, Craigmile, Fink, Fletcher, Hadad, Haddad, Harvey, Herman, Hogle, Jenkins, Krissek, Sanders, Stetson, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen, Von Frese, Yerkes
AGENDA:

1. Approval of 9-20-13 minutes
· Stetson, Aski, unanimously approved
2. Panel Reports
· A&H

· Theatre 5310 unanimously approved

· Comparative Studies 2323 approved with contingencies

· AAAS 5485.03 approved with contingency

· AAAS 5798.03 unanimously approved

· ASL 4189S unanimously approved

· Catalan 5501 unanimously approved

· Catalan 5502 unanimously approved

· NMS
· Nothing to report

· SBS

· Political Science 2400 unanimously approved 
· Honors 

· Political Science 2147H approved with contingencies 
· Assessment

· Will be collecting data at the same time category level rubrics will be developed.

· The first semester course set reports will be requested this term from high enrollment courses in the Visual and Performing Arts and Cultures and Ideas GE categories.  If the course fulfills multiple GE categories they will be asked to assess and report on all categories.
· The process of developing rubrics will begin with four categories: Cultures and Ideas, Visual and Performing Arts, Social Diversity in the US, and Global Studies. Certain departments will be asked to send a representative to assist in the rubric development.  

· Departmental reports will be collected in addition to course reports. The History department is currently working on a rubric and will be providing a departmental report next year. During Spring 2014 the English department and Spanish and Portuguese department will be asked to submit departmental reports and help develop rubrics for Writing and Communication Level One and Foreign Language. 

· GE Education Abroad 

· ASC 2798.04 Newark campus.  Approved with contingency. 
· AAAS 5798.03 Brazil. Approved with contingencies to clearly state the expectations for undergraduates and graduate students. The expectations should be different and need to be well defined.


3. New Computational Science Minor  (Christopher Hadad)

· The NMS panel had several concerns when reviewing the minor but all concerns were addressed in the revised proposal. 

· The minor recognizes the increasing importance of the Computational Science Minor in science and engineering research and application, and focuses on providing the relevant expertise in the principles of modeling and simulation, computer science skills in programming, and related mathematics and analytics concepts. 

· The minor was tabled during conversion.
· There is a calculus base requirement and a capstone experience.
· Seems to be very complex and there may be concern about advising. 

· Greg Kilcup will be the faculty advisor. 

· The minor, although complex, is only expecting to have about 10-15 students.  
· The Engineering version came under quarters.
· NMS Panel Letter, Yerkes , unanimously approved


4. Revision to Creative Writing Minor (Guest: Michelle Herman)

· Addition of a new course English 2267. Many students are interested in creative writing but have no idea what they want to do and this course will allow them to experiment. That being said, many students in the minor will likely not take 2267 as their introductory course. 
· Most students pursuing the Creative Writing minor will not take English 2267. It has less to do with the minor and more to do with students interested in creative writing. Many students are interested in creative writing but don’t take a course because it does not fulfill a requirement but this minor will allow them to do so. 
· It is not required to take this course first and therefore it was put in the middle of the list of introductory courses so it does not appear that way. 
· Only one section per term will be offered.

· It is a course that most universities offer.
· Many of our MFA’s teach this course at small colleges. It will be a great experience for graduate students to teach this course. 

· This is a great way for English majors to experience creative writing.
· A&H Panel letter, Aski, unanimously approved


5. EM credit

· In the rules for majors and minors it is stated that no more than half of the credits required can be transfer credit from another university. However, there is not a rule for EM credit.
· In the languages advisors are seeing a significant number of students getting EM credit for courses at the 2000 level and higher. 
· EM credit could be more than half of the major and all but one course of the minor.
· There should be a strict limit and an explicit rule. 
· Stetson, Vaessin, unanimously approved

· “At least one half of the credit hours in the minor or major must be credit from completed OSU coursework.” 
· Committee discussion on enrollment and assessment  

· Dual Enrollment – OSU and other Ohio institutions are trying to require that instructors have certain minimal certifications. 

· Board of Regents is looking at prior learning assessment to determine if the success of a student is based on their credits from before (credit by exam, credit for military training, portfolio presentation etc). 
· Data tends to show that students with these credits don’t seem to leave the university earlier.  They take more upper level classes and participate in programs like Study Abroad. 
· Honors limits how many transfer credits count for GE

· Students seem to use EM credit to fulfill the GE requirements in order to take more major courses. 

· It is important to gather data to determine the effects of these credits that are being applied towards a degree. 
· Data was collected for the Second level GE writing course and there seemed to be no significant difference. However, there may be better courses and sequences to assess.

· If this is something the committee wants to pursue, a small working group could articulate 2 or 3 specific questions that are a priority and how that information would be used. This could be taken to the learning analytics group to be pursued. 
· Those interested should email Rebecca Harvey



6. Curriculum map

· It would be beneficial when a course is submitted for approval for the unit to show where the course fits within the curriculum map.
· Each year for the assessment report an updated curriculum map must be included. Therefore it would be beneficial to the unit to continually update the map as courses are added. 
· ASCC is a body that judges the program as a whole. The committee has the ability to think at the program level. At the local level it is hard to see the bigger picture and it is the committee’s role to have that bigger view.

· Even elective courses fulfill a learning outcome. It’s important to know the role that the course plays but it doesn’t necessarily have to change the map.

· As new courses are proposed an updated curriculum map should be provided. 
· This should be taken to the Graduate Committee for discussion. 
· It would be beneficial to send all of the curriculum maps to the A-Deans and ASCCAO.  
· Eventually it would be a good idea to program the curriculum map request into curriculum.osu.edu. This idea will be discussed with OAA. 
· The updated curriculum map might be mentioned at the next curriculum workshop. 
